15th July 2020 
Dear Parent/Carer,

As we move into the last few days of term I would like to say a massive thank you to all at St Andrew’s. Firstly, the children for their resilience and positivity in this difficult time. Both children in and out of school have done some remarkable learning and activities which has given us lots of pleasure and satisfaction. Secondly, parents who have had to balance home learning, staggered days and online learning to support the school and their children. Finally, the staff at St Andrew’s who have worked non-stop since February half term to support the children and community of our school. I am so proud of their efforts which epitomises our school ethos of ‘For the Children’. At all times all staff have done everything expected and more for our children. 
School, as it is now, will close on Friday and be open on Monday and Tuesday for transition days. All pupils should have been contacted and given the opportunity to attend. Please read the Key Information on our Website under Newsletters. Also on our Class Webpages over the summer holidays, there will be a range of home learning links for you to access if you require. We would recommend regular reading for the children and a little number work to keep key skills going. As for September, school will be full time for all, with some key routines in place to ensure the safety of all. Please keep vising the Newsletter Webpage, Twitter or look out for texts for final details. 
If you wish to order uniform for September, our suppliers, www.nationwideschooluniforms.co.uk will deliver to school, free of charge, ready for collection on either the 1st or 2nd Sept from school, provided all orders are placed before 17th July. 
We are currently planning lunches for the return in September and have decided that for the first month, at least, we will have packed lunches only. The school will provide a packed lunch for the new intake, Yr. 1 and Yr. 2 which are those children entitled to UIFSM. We will also provide a packed lunch for those children currently entitled to a Free School Meal. All other children will need to bring their own lunches.
In the Autumn, the Immunisation Team propose to visit to administer the flu vaccine. If you wish your child/children to receive the vaccination you will need to complete a consent form. This is available on the Newsletter Webpage. https://www.st-andrews.lincs.sch.uk/newsletters.asp
As this is the last letter of the year, I would like to wish all of those children who are leaving us every success in their new schools. Again as a Year 6, they have left a legacy of excellence for all to follow. Finally, I would like to wish you a safe and happy summer and look forward to seeing all the children return on September 3rd. Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr D W Hodgson

